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1 May - 5 May 2023: Week 2

Headteacher’s Message

Dear parents, carers and students,

On Monday I held an assembly for all pupils in years 7 - 10 during which I talked about the changes to 
leadership at Parklands from September 2023, due to our successful approval to form our own 
Multi-Academy Trust, Aspirational Futures.  From previous bulletins you may be aware that I shall be 
leading the Trust as CEO and Executive Headteacher of Parklands, but this change in role will mean I 
will be unable to lead Parklands as I have done since my appointment in September 2017.  This week 
both Balshaw Lane and Highfield Community primary schools received confirmation that their 
applications to become academies and join our Trust have been approved, which we are clearly 
delighted about.  It is, therefore, the right time for me to handover the day-to-day leadership of 
Parklands to Mrs Batson by the end of this term.  Mrs Batson has worked alongside me on the Senior 
Leadership Team since I joined Parklands back in 2009; she is a strong, dynamic leader whose 
leadership of teaching and learning has contributed hugely to Parklands’ improvement in GCSE 
outcomes, with last year’s Progress 8 score being our school’s best ever.  As Executive Headteacher 
and CEO, I shall be based here at Parklands and will continue to work very closely with Mrs Batson to 
ensure our school remains at the forefront of teaching & learning and student support, and that 
Parklands students continue to attend what I always call the best school in Chorley.

The structure of the Senior Leadership Team will also change from September, as well as the titles of 
the roles.

It has been an absolutely pleasure and privilege to lead our amazing school for the past 6 years.  Our 
students are amazing, our staff always surprise me with their dedication and passion, and I am very 
grateful to all parents and carers who have provided such incredible support so that our school remains 
such a wonderful place to both learn and work.

Kind regards,
Mr Mitchell



PARKLANDS BULLETIN
1 May - 5 May 2023: Week 2

Year 7 Messages

You should return to school on Wednesday, 3rd May. 

Reminder Y7 Progress Evening is on Thursday online. 

Year 8 Messages

You should return to school on Wednesday, 3rd May.

Year 8 Respect day on Thursday the 4th of May will be an opportunity for pupils to explore the world 
of STEM. We have invited some local STEM employers into school and pupils will also get the chance 
to build some engineering structures themselves. It should be a fantastic day!

Year 9 Messages

You should return to school on Wednesday, 3rd May.

Year 10 Messages

You should return to school on Wednesday, 3rd May.

Year 11 Messages

We expect Year 11s to attend for supervised revision on Tuesday.  Please see the email sent to 
parents/carers by Mrs Batson.



Head Students’ Page

Hello everyone,
 
I hope you have all enjoyed your week! This Saturday 
some of our Year 9s will be doing their initial outdoor 
training for their bronze Duke of Edinburgh award. Best 
of luck to them. From what I recall, my entire 
experience was incredibly enjoyable and exhausting!

Next week we are only in school for three days due to 
the bank holiday and the ongoing strikes. Be sure to 
enjoy your four day weekend and make good use of 
this time.

Places for the colour run are filling up, please don’t 
miss your chance to get involved with this fundraiser. 
It’s a great chance to raise money for charity whilst also 
having lots of fun with friends. 

Have an amazing weekend,

Ebony



Whole School Messages

School is closed on Monday for the Bank Holiday and only open to Year 11s on Tuesday.

Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 28 pupils since September
Year 8: 34 pupils since September
Year 9: 19 pupils since September
Year 10: 48 students since September
Year 11: 29 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous week?
Year 7: 170 pupils
Year 8: 144 pupils
Year 9: 105 pupils

   Year 10: 151 students
   Year 11: 118 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 3?
Year 7: 136 pupils
Year 8: 96 pupils
Year 9: 62 pupils

     Year 10: 121 students
   Year 11: 90 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1EOGusba62PnngjtcT1pxf6KD7kHHDq_4pLX8A-qfIMk/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Whole School Messages

Attendance matters!

Overall school attendance since September 92.2%

Overall school attendance for the week 89.6%

National Average as at 13th March 89.9%

Attendance by House since September:

South America 93.2%
Europe 93.1%

Australasia 92.7%
Africa 92.8%
Asia 92.7%

Attendance by House for last week:

Europe 90.9%
Asia 89.2%

Australasia 90.5%
South America 90.6%

Africa 91.6%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:

Africa - Cabo Verde 95.7%
South America - Peru 93.6%

Australasia - New Caledonia 94.4%
Asia - Philippines 94.2%
Europe - Sweden 95.2%



Whole School Messages

(Year 7) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Judaism 
Enquiry Question - What does it mean to be a Jew in the 21st century?

1. Can you give examples of items on the Seder plate and their symbolic meaning?
2. What is Hanukkah?
3. How long does Hanukkah last for?

(Year 8) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - The History of Christianity 
Enquiry Question - Who was the real Jesus?

1. Who was Henry Vlll? What do you know about him and his wives?
2. Why did Henry Vlll fall out with the Pope?
3. What did Henry Vlll do next?

Parklands Wellbeing Podcast - Episode 12, listen here: https://youtu.be/gSMiNb2Is9w

Click here slideshow 

https://youtu.be/gSMiNb2Is9w
https://youtu.be/S6WK0A62890


Whole School Messages

On Monday, we celebrated Eid in school with decorations in the dining hall and a wonderful meal of 
Bengali chicken, rice, samosas and Bombay potatoes for everybody to get a taste of this special time. 
Thank you to Mariam O and Raghad E who set up the decorations and the canteen staff who put on a 
fantastic spread! Eid Mubarak!
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Whole School Messages

Spaces are filling up for our Colour Run Party Event which takes place on the school field after 
school on Thursday 11th May. You do not need to run! This is a fun party event. Raising money in 
memory of Sally Cornes for local charities such as Derian House Children's Hospice, Millys Smiles 
Childhood cancer charity and The Teenage Cancer Trust.
It’s £6.50 which includes a pair of sunglasses.Don’t miss out. You can pay via SCOPAY or pay cash 
to Mrs Sullivan-Brown in the pavilion office at break or lunch. 



Whole School Messages

Click here to access the What’s on guide from Lancashire County Council

You will have received an email via Edulink regarding the next reward trip.  For any further details, 
please contact Mrs Fox (gfox@parklandsacademy.co.uk)

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pcm2FHwkrMRazTE1jpeH2pPh8EWKbueG/view?usp=sharing


Careers

Please click here for this weeks Career News.

Bank Holiday edition of Career News this week! As always, loads of great opportunities, advice, 
information, events and experiences to get involved with.

Some really good apprenticeship vacancies on offer. Whether you are interested in finance, childcare, 
engineering, IT, hairdressing, recruitment … there’s something for everyone

Leyland Playscheme presented an assembly to some of the Year 10s this week - if anyone else is 
interested in the playscheme that runs over the summer holidays, please see Miss Berry for a leaflet 
or go to: www.playscheme.org/volunteer for more details and to register for the training day in July.
This is a great way to boost your CV, whilst having fun and making new friends - what’s not to like?

Congratulations - and good luck - to one of our ex-students, currently travelling to Venice to take part 
in an international cookery competition. Marley is a L3 Professional Cookery student at Wigan & Leigh 
College and has recently won a competition in the Greater Manchester Colleges Skills Competition, as 
well as undertaking a work experience placement at L’Enclume, a 3 starred Michelin restaurant!

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Spring_2023_issue_FOURTEEN(1).pdf
http://www.playscheme.org/volunteer

